



Lancaster University Archery Club Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Date – 13nd May 2022

Time – 6.00pm

Type of Meeting: Week 23

Chair: Adam Pettigrew

Location: Furness College

Invitees: Jesse Phillips (JP), Adam Pettigrew (AP), Anna Ferguson (AF), Daniel Hudson (DH), Jamie Walker (JW), Liam Wylie (LW), Lucy Clarke (LC), Sky Beardmore (SB), Thea Moores (TM)

Members Present: Jesse Phillips, Adam Pettigrew, Anna Ferguson, Daniel Hudson, Jamie Walker, Liam Wylie, Lucy Clarke, Sky Beardmore, Thea Moores

Agenda:

- Officer Reports
- UCLAN Friendly
- Classification Badges
- Club First Aiders
- Photos
- NEAUL voting
- Coaching courses
- Equipment Maintenance Talk

Motion:

Officer Reports

TM – congratulations to Lady Captain. Emailed Ramiz about beginners courses. Went to talk to LUSU about sending emails, captains group chat, and minibus. Making slow progress on the email front. Need to vote in NEUAL election

AP – there are no Roses archery pictures. Meeting next week will be online and during the weekend



DH – started doing inventory. Got equipment out for NEAUL. Did toolbox inventory – needs to ideally be done after summer term. Need to email Melinda Brooks to book courts

AF – DnD good to go ahead. Going to sort archery tag for next week – can't do it here as we are not insured. £25 per person for an hour in Blackpool & transport will need to be sorted

LC – NEAUL went well. Got some firsts and seconds and we are not hosting next year. Been in touch with UCLAN - they have only just come back to us confirming that they are coming. BUCS transport needs to be sorted

JW – updated the website completely for the new exec. Going to post website link on to discord. Posted all exec stuff on Instagram, asked for some pics on FB for NEUAL – going to make more posts. There is a gallery on the website. Going to look for gym things to post so people can train at the gym for archery. Prepared some posts for BUCS

LW – learnt from JP how to re-band one of outdoor bosses. Need to move bosses around and re-band more indoor bosses. Put together new hose reels

JP – collated results from NEAUL, all but one was on the podium. Both teams came second. Putting together a group chat for the team going to Eccles. Going to chat with Vlada as she may be there but not to coach us. Made target lists and scoresheets for friendly with UCLAN. Going to send JW info about BUCS to upload. Spoken to Vlada about training times. Got some Fridays and a couple Saturdays

SB – been sorting out signatories - all have been confirmed. LC will hand in to bank tomorrow. After that we can reimburse people

UCLAN Friendly

LC – they are coming at 11.30 to help set up. 3 from UCLAN and 4 from LUAC

JP is judging and sorting it

There should be enough people to help set up

Once this is done, we can start BUCS application / transport process – deadline is the 24th

MBA were invited but could not make it



Classification Badges

JP – historically people had to buy their own classification badges – proposing that we buy a bulk load so that people get first one free and rest of them subsidised

Club First Aiders

Next year the only first aider will be JP. S+E going to try and convince people to do first aid training

LUSU run first aid courses. They had said no to funding hiking soc though. Though they may say yes to us as archery is more dangerous

Photos

SB – knows someone who does photography. We don't have any 'professional pictures' of the team or haven't done in a while. He is around tomorrow to take pictures of the shoot - for a commission. Need to know what the rate is before saying yes

Probably going to be £10-25

Check with UCLAN because they may not want photos. However, it is in public view anyways

NEAUL voting

Voted yes to introducing non-binary categories

Voted yes to introducing unsighted league table

Coaching Courses

Coaching courses are being run for session coaches and development coaches.

Need to let TM know so she can forward over the email



JP – might be worth talking to Cumbria archery as they run their own courses for a lot cheaper (and they're closer than Huddersfield)

Equipment Maintenance Talk

LW – LW and JP are running an equipment maintenance talk next Friday and at 6pm

Can always do an online meeting over discord on the weekend. Also if some people have to miss a meeting it's not the end of the world

Meeting adjourned – 6.40pm